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PR#098-23 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

Revocation of the Exclusive License to Administer  
the Government Lotteries  

 
Belmopan, April 26, 2023 
 
The Lotteries Committee met on April 20, to review the conditions of the 
exclusive license held by Brads Gaming Group Ltd. (BGGL) to administer 
the Government Lotteries. Upon its review, the committee decided to revoke 
the exclusive license held by BGGL due to material and substantial breaches 
of the conditions of the exclusive license, and the Lotteries Act and its 
regulations. 
 
Members of the public are advised that effective May 2, 2023, BGGL is no 
longer licensed to sell or administer the Government Lotteries (Boledo, 
Jackpot and Ordinary Lotteries). The last lottery draw under the present 
arrangement will be on April 30, 2023.  
 
The government will, in the near future, make alternative arrangements for 
the administration of the Government Lotteries while maintaining a standard 
that will guarantee that consumer rights are not violated.  
 
The Government of Belize remains committed to ensuring that, with the 
proper administration of the Government Lotteries, necessary 
income/revenues will be generated to fund the much-needed healthcare 
costs for Belizeans through the National Health Insurance.  
 
Ends 
 


